TENNESSEE WILDLIFE RESOURCES AGENCY

TWRA Main Headquarters
5107 Edmondson Pike
Ellington Agricultural Center
Nashville, TN 37211

June 10, 2021

Robert Wayne

Tennessee Department of Environment & Conservation
William R. Snodgrass Tennessee Tower

312 Rosa L. Parks Avenue, 11th Floor

Nashville, Tennessee 37243

Re: Public Notice NRS 21.032

APPLICANT: AAA Cooper Transportation c¢/o John Roberson
1751 Kinsey Road
Dothan, AL 36303

Robert,

As per the description that I have received, AAA Cooper Transportation proposes to install three stream
crossings and two stormwater outfalls along an unnamed tributary to John’s Creek (Stream 1), one
stormwater outfall along an additional unnamed tributary to John’s Creek (Stream 2), and 300 linear feet
of bank stabilization and one stormwater outfall along a third unnamed tributary to John’s Creek. The
applicant proposes to purchase 173.6 functional-foot compensatory stream credits from Rossville Farms
Mitigation Bank to offset the loss of stream resource value.

The Tennessee Wildlife Resources Agency has reviewed the information that you provided regarding the
proposed project listed above. This project is to involve three unnamed tributaries to John’s Creek in
Shelby County at 4920 Hickory Hill Road, Memphis, Shelby County Latitude: 35.0142, Longitude: -
89.8620. It is the opinion of the Tennessee Wildlife Resources Agency that the crossings, the outfalls, and
the bank stabilization will not pose potential negative impacts to listed species under our authority. We
also agree that the purchase of the stream credits is sufficient to offset the loss of stream resource value.

Thank you for the opportunity to review and comment on this proposed project. If you have further
questions regarding this matter, please contact me at 731-298-6144.

Sincerely

AllerY Pyburn

Region 1 Aquatic Habitat Biologist



